As summer begins to wind down, we reflect on what has been another fantastic and action-packed season for our little branch. With camp successfully completed, JCB Champs coming to a close, and Regional Champs just around the corner, we're nearing the end of another busy Pony Club season, with members taking part and succeeding across so many disciplines.

The committee would like to thank all riders, parents, and volunteers for their continued commitment and support.

As one chapter closes, another begins — and we're already planning for an exciting new year ahead!

- Friday Night Rallies will be back this autumn
- Winter League Dressage & Show Jumping dates are being shared by Area 5, and plans for training are underway.
- Badge Nights or 'Pizza & Pony Care' sessions are in the works for those cold, dark evenings when it's too miserable to be outside!

Keep an eye out in the WhatsApp Community — full details and booking links will follow soon!

Mounted Games

Traditionally, B&D Mounted Games has taken a break at this time of year. In the past we have run some fun rallies for Halloween and Christmas and competitive training returning at Walford in January.

However, following feedback from members and parents, the committee is excited to run weekly Mounted Games training sessions throughout the autumn, starting in September. We are currently finalising venues, coaches, and costs, and we'll share the details as soon as they're confirmed.

After an extremely busy and successful season with mounted games, Elaine has requested some well earned time off. The committee will be arranging some guest coaches during this period. Can we respectfully ask that Elaine is given the time off that she has requested – please contact the DC if you have any questions.

Team Selection Policy - Update

Please note that the Berwyn & Dee Team Selection Policy has recently been reviewed and updated and is now on our website.

News and competition updates

Don't forget to keep an eye on Instagram, Facebook and our WhatsApp community for the lowdown on all branch activities, from international exchanges to how much food was consumed at camp!!

If you have any questions, please don't hesitate to reach out.

Email is preferred – simply because life is busy and I wear many hats throughout the day, it helps ensure I can respond clearly and thoroughly.

If emails aren't your thing, just drop me a message to arrange a suitable time for a phonecall, so I can make sure you have my full attention.